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Dear Parents and Carers, 
It has been so lovely to welcome back all the children this week, they have returned with smiles 

and enthusiasm. Throughout the school we have welcomed 10 new children as well as 19 in our 

Owls class, they have all settled really well and the children have made them feel very welcome.  

I have been visiting classes throughout the week and have been very impressed with the  

children’s learning attitude, they have been focused and keen to demonstrate a positive learning 

attitude. 

We also welcome two new teaching assistants this term, Mrs Evans and Mrs Hooper who are 

based in Key Stage 1.  It’s like they have always been here!    

I am pleased to reassure you that our building does not contain any Reinforced Autoclaved  

Aerated Concrete (RAAC) so we will not have to temporarily close any part of our building,  

which is good news. 

There were a lot of external works carried out over the summer. The driveway and pavement 

have been re-tarmacked, this was funded by Devon County Council and not from school budget, 

we are very grateful for this as it has made the area much safer.  We have had new hall doors 

installed as our old ones were on their last legs!  Three classrooms have had new LED lights  

installed.  Both the lights and the doors installations have been funded by the Government’s  

Energy Efficiency Grant. 

We have also had the front doors and railings painted blue, which I think really brightens up the 

whole front entrance. 

Please can we ask that Owls Class Parents wait at the bottom of the steps at the end of the day 
when collecting your children. It is sometimes difficult for them to see who is picking them up 
when there are a lot of adults standing around.   

Can we also ask that if your child goes home on the school bus, you inform the office via a phone 
call or email should your child NOT be on the bus for some reason to avoid any confusion.  This 
is also the same for pick ups from the gate.  If your child is being collected by a different adult to 
usual, please ensure you let us know via email or in their communication book where applicable.  
This saves unnecessary worry for your child. Thank you. 

It has been lovely to see the sunshine back, I think we all could have predicted as soon as the  
children returned to school, the weather would change!  Hopefully it will stay for the weekend. 

 

 
Mrs V Fenemore, Executive Headteacher 
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A note from the Head 

Emails sent this week:    Year 1 Little Wandle 06/09/23. Welcome Meetings. After School Enrichment Clubs for Autumn. Class 

Newsletters. Year 5 Spellings 06/09/23. Year 3 Spellings 06/09/23. Year 3 Little Wandle Phonics Update 06/09/23. Year 5 & 6 

Ultimate Adventure Timing Update. Chulmleigh College Open Events Y6. Year 4 Eden Project Visit. Club Confirmations.  



 

 

DIARY DATES 
W/C 11TH SEPTEMBER 2023 

Saturday 9th September 
 Deadline for booking Early Birds Breakfast Club and All Sorts 

After School Club for w/c 18th September 

Monday 11th  

September 

 Playground Gate opens at 8.45am and will shut promptly 

at 8.55am so that children are in class ready to start their 

learning at 9.00am 

3.30pm Children released to their parents/carers—Owls 

and Year 1 via the side gate near the main reception entrance,  

everyone else from the main playground gate 

 PE kit today: Year 1, Year 5 

 3.00pm-3.30pm Year 1 Welcome Meeting 

 3.30pm-4.00pm Year 2 Welcome Meeting 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Science Club 

Tuesday 12th  

September 

 PE kit today: Owls, Year 5, Year 6 

 12.00-12.30pm Girls Football Club 

 3.00pm-3.30pm Year 3 Welcome Meeting 

 3.30pm-4.00pm Year 4 Welcome Meeting 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Gardening Club 

Wednesday 13th  

September 

 PE kit today: Year 3, Year 4, Year 6 

 3.00pm-3.30pm Year 5 Welcome Meeting 

 3.30pm-4.00pm Year 6 Welcome Meeting 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Ball Sports Club 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Ukulele Club 

Thursday 14th  

September 

 PE kit today: Year 1, Year 2, Year 4 

 1.30pm FOWS AGM—School Hall 

 3.30pm-4.00pm Nursery Welcome Meeting 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Multisports Club 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Running Club 

Friday 15th  

September 

 PE kit today: Owls, Year 2, Year 3 

 3.15pm-3.30pm Year 6 Cake Sale—raising funds for Year 6 

trips. Donations of cakes to sell gratefully received, please 

bring to school at 9.00am 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Football Club 

Saturday 16th September 
 Deadline for booking School Meals, Early Birds Breakfast Club 

and All Sorts After School Club for w/c 25th September 
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BEFORE SCHOOL 

WRAPAROUND CARE 
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AFTER SCHOOL 

WRAPAROUND CARE 
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SPRING/SUMMER MENU 
17TH APRIL TO 20TH OCTOBER 2023 
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WINKLEIGH YOUTH 

 

LOCAL FOOTBALL  
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ADVICE FOR PARENTS 
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Reporting Absences 

To report your child absent please do so by telephoning the school  

and choosing Option 1 to leave a message on the absence line.  

You can also report an absence through the Gateway app.  



 

 

 

You may be eligible for pupil premium funding for 

Winkleigh Primary School, which entitles your 

child/ren to receive Free School Meals.  

If your circumstances have changed and you are now in receipt of one or more 

of the following: 

 Universal credit (provided you have a net income of £7400 or less) 

 Income support 

 Income-based jobseekers’ allowance 

 Income-related employment and support allowance 

 Support under Part IV of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

 The guaranteed element of state pension credit 

 Child tax credit, provided that you are not also entitled to working tax credit 

and have an annual gross income of £16,190 or less 

It takes less than a minute to apply.  

Visit the following website:  

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals 

or call the Education Helpline on 0345 155 1019. 

If eligible, please send a screenshot of your confirmation to  

admin@winkleigh.devon.sch.uk 

Families with children in Key Stage 1 

who are eligible are encouraged to 

apply as the funding is in addition to      

Universal Infant Free School Meals! 
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